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	BLAIRGOWRIE AND RATTRAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL


Minutes of the Community Council ordinary meeting 
held on 9th May 2024 at 7pm at the BaRi Building and online via ZOOM.
	ATTENDANCE

BRCC Members

Scott MacGregor (SM)

David Cuthill (DC)
Steve Johnson (SJ)
Gina Purrmann (GP)

Lesley McDonald (LM)
Jamie Louise Morrison (JLM)
Pete Richardson (PR)

	Chair

Vice-chair

Treasurer

Secretary


	PKC Local Councillors 

Bob Brawn (BB)
Tom McEwan (TM
Caroline Shiers (CS)

Laura Rodger (minutes)

5 members of the public 

	APOLOGIES
Andrew Scott (AS)

Pat Marshall (PM)

ABSENCES

Police Service

Fire Service

	Item 1 – Welcome and Introductions
DC welcomed everyone to the meeting at 19:02. DC asked all attendees for permission for the minute taker to record this meeting solely for the purpose of writing up the minutes; they will not share the recording and will delete it as soon as the minutes have been written. DC made all aware that no fire alarms are planned, and the location of emergency exits and bathrooms. The members of Blairgowrie & Rattray Community Council were introduced for the benefit of the members of the public.

CS let us know that Pat McGregor, a previous treasurer of BRCC had passed away. BRCC and the PKC councillors would like to express their gratitude for all of the work that they had done during their tenure. 
	

	Item 2 – Apologies
Apologies received from AS.
	

	Item 3 – Adoption of draft minutes of the 14th of March 2024 meeting

Amendment on Page 4 – speed limit on golf course road. 20mph by December 2025. Minute taker to send amended minutes to GP.  Proposed by LM and seconded by PR. 
Decision: Approved with amendment. 

DC handed chairing of the meeting over to SM, who had been running late. 
	

	Item 4 – Police & Fire Reports 
Fire Report:
Service Delivery – Blairgowrie April 2024

Blairgowrie were mobilised 20 times in April to a range of operational incidents across Perth & Kinross. Community Safety Engagement: WC Smith has been working with SCYD, PKC Community Wardens, and Police Scotland to create a summer of activities to steer local young people towards better choices after recent issues with antisocial behaviour in the town. A P7 transition event has been organised at the end of May and currently organising street soccer with St Johnstone community trust for the start of the summer holidays. Local young people from Blairgowrie High School attended Blairgowrie Fire Station for the first week of a 3-week Young Firefighters course where they will learn all about safety, teamwork, respect and innovation.
Police Report: 
As part of an operation to deal with anti-social behaviour, officers carried out patrols and engagement work on Saturday, 20 April within Perth city centre. This included foot patrols and offering support, advice to licensed premises to combat this kind of behaviour. Officers were supported by local Street Pastors and joined by Councillor Chris Ahern. Sergeant Scott Hebbourn said: “Keeping the public safe is a priority, we want people to enjoy a night out but also have an awareness that anti-social behaviour causes misery in our communities. We dealt with a number of incidents whereby groups were safely dispersed whilst a number of drivers were spoken to and the appropriate advice given. We work collaboratively with our partners to ensure Perth city centre is a safe and welcoming space for all. We will not tolerate any anti-social behaviour and officers will take robust action when required to do so”.
	

	Item 5 – Matters raised by members of the public
Please note that the items below detail the views and opinions raised by members of the public. This does not indicate the view of BRCC or individual Community Councillors unless clearly stated. 
a) Return of UK flag to Robin Duncan
SM will organise the return of this. BB asked if the Union Flag should be flying on the 6th of June – D Day (80th Anniversary). SM will speak to The Legion.
b) Recycling Centre Opening Times 
Concerns have been raised over the stress that staff must be facing, and also noted that there are often long queues. Fly-tipping has also now become a more prevalent issue. One member of the public noted that there are occasionally wait times of up to 40 minutes. SM added that some permit holders are also unable to get into the skip. CS will be having a meeting about this next week. There are currently no plans to change the hours. There is the possibility of operating a booking system, but this may be a backwards step. DC also suggested that the budget over the entire financial year should be looked at, and opening times be less during quieter months and more often during the busier season. CS’s meeting will also be discussing the impact that this is having on other local businesses. Another member of the public added that they pick up bags of household rubbish that have been abandoned on Essendy Road and take them to the recycling centre, adding to their workload. It was also highlighted that it was the finance committee that made this decision rather than people who knew how it worked. TM stated that he has had no emails regarding this, but that he has seen it mentioned on Facebook. He raised this with the executive team on Monday. The leader agreed to look into the situation. There has been investment in cameras which may be utilised to help monitor the situation. TM will be discussing this again at a meeting in two weeks. CS also noted that the facility’s size is no longer fit for purpose as the population has increased. TM also noted that businesses from other council areas are using the Blairgowrie site as our permits are cheaper. SM emphasised that it is the queue that is the issue. Another member of the public noted that businesses are having to close early in order to get to the facility before it closes. CS stressed that people should log complaints on MyPKC as this gives councillors more evidence to utilise. People can also phone. DC asked if it would be helpful to have BRCC write about BRCC’s concerns to the chief executive. The PKC councillors agreed that it would help.
b) Carbon Literacy Training 

A member of the public enquired about how this was going. CS and TM have completed this. The member of the public was concerned about whether this was brainwashing. JLM expressed that she thought it was just giving potential options that people could do to make changes. GP added that the vast majority of climate scientists around the world now believe that we are in a very serious climate situation and that we are already seeing climate breakdown. CS is happy to talk the member of the public about this training course. 
	SM

TM

GP

CS

	Item 6 – Regular Reports
a) Resilience/Flooding PR/SM
PKC can not cover the funding for flood gates and air bricks, because they are not for council-owned properties. The application will be resubmitted. There will be another local resilience partnership meeting later this month where the moving of the flood container will be discussed. BB is happy to approach the housing association to ask for a contribution towards the cost. 
b) Climate Action DC/GP/JM
GP updated that there has been an invitation to retrofitting workshops to develop a business plan for helping homeowners and giving more local employment opportunities. There is a workshop on Tuesday, 28th of May in Perth. Please contact GP for more information. ‘Rooted in Rattray’ project is underway. GP has been gathering ideas about possible locations for planting trees. She has also been investigating how to best reach parents of newborns in the area. GP highlighted issues from the climate crisis which illustrated why there is a need for a climate group on BRCC. 
c) Twinning GP/SM
CS will send details to GP about Blairgowrie’s 16-17-year-olds’ football club, as our French twin town may be able to apply for some funding for such a connection. 
d) Maintenance in Blairgowrie & Rattray
   i. Built Environment –
Electrical connections at Wellmeadow – SM will discuss this tomorrow with CS at 9am. This is to go over where the best position is for new electricals and what needs done/how much it will cost. They will be raised rather than in the ground. There have been some suggestions as to where funding applications could be made.
    ii. Open Space - 
LM updated that there is an upcoming ‘BioBlitz’ covering a full evening and day, which includes a bat walk and a talk from a wildlife detective. There will also be various guided walks and surveys. There is a dawn chorus and a talk on Scottish Beavers. All of the information is available online. Rattray Community Garden is now open twice a week for people to drop in.  LM also stressed not to be scared of ‘No Mow May’, even small areas can make a difference. DC asked if this information can be made available offline, potentially through the Blairgowrie Advertiser. LM said that everything they do is in the Blairie and the Hub Magazine. They have also started printing monthly posters which are put in shop windows and noticeboards. GP asked if this could also be put under climate action on the BRCC website. LM agreed and noted that it is also on their own website and the Tayside Biodiversity website. There was a meeting regarding Carsie and Rattray earlier this week. There will be more regular grass cuts than previously. There will also be a strip which is a cut and lift, but this will not take place until October. It is hoped that local people may get involved. The Biodiversity Group has volunteered to help with this previously. It will be cut back from people’s frontage. BB will forward the email with more details of this to BRCC. TM said there is also an idea to have a multi-service event on The Common where members of the public can come and learn more about what is happening.  BB asked if BRCC could help facilitate this. CS also suggested that SCYD would be a good anchor organisation. BRCC could have a stall at this event. 
e) Local Place Plan
The town event will have information about this on Saturday 25th of May from 13:30 at Blairgowrie Parish Church Hall. 40 groups will be in attendance.  There will also be an update on the Community Action Plan. The Local Place Plan must be commented on by January of next year. 
	BB

CS

SM

BRCC/SCYD

	Item 7 – Matters arising/reports back
a) Citizen of the Year 
SJ updated that this is progressing. Entries close on the 31st of May. The trophies are currently on display at various locations. Looking for nominations for young citizen of the year, community group of the year and citizen of the year. GP added that three nominations have been sent to the secretary’s email address so far. 
b) Fireworks
SM updated that this was added to the agenda to start a conversation about whether we want them this year. The last time BRCC facilitated fireworks, it cost £3000. Braemar Day already have permissions for this, so BRCC can also apply for this permission. There is also the issue of volunteer support for organising this. DC highlighted that the last time this was fully discussed, there was greater support for a community event rather than fireworks. SM added that if BRCC were to support fireworks, there would have to be a dedicated group to take it on. SJ said a decision needs to be taken so that a statement can be made either way. If BRCC cannot do it, another group may emerge to carry it forward. SM proposed that BRCC should not do fireworks. This sentiment was echoed by other BRCC members. 
c) November 5th Event
GP will put an email together to see if there is any interest from volunteers to organise an event. 
d) Noticeboards
Keys need to be identified and possibly replaced. Noticeboards are owned by the Public Transport Team. These were provided in 2013. They are looking to see if there are any issues with the movement of them, clarification is needed from Community Green Space. This could potentially be scheduled for when maintenance is due to take place. It would be useful for a site visit to take place. It has also been stressed that this should be for community use and not commercial. Locations to be confirmed (one by BaRI Building, one near Semi-Chem). GP asked if there are noticeboards in Rattray. There are a few in the area, although some need to be updated (e.g. the Community Connect noticeboard). GP is willing to do the site visit but asked if anyone else could join. LM is willing to do this and will arrange with GP outside of the meeting. 
	GP

LM/GP

	Item 8 – New Projects
No new projects
	

	Item 9 – Traffic Matters
The Bridge of Cally repair was raised, but this is not under BRCC’s jurisdiction. The road will be closed on Monday from 9am – noon. Traffic lights are in place. Scaffolding will be coming down. There will not be time to do a letter drop, but BRCC and PKC Councillors have been notified to put the word out on social media. SM has not heard back from police regarding parking issues. The priorities which have been listed for traffic improvement will still continue, but no new priorities will be added this year due to constraints on time. BB confirmed that the six priorities will still be active. On a positive note, Glenalmond Road is coming along nicely. PR asked if the Golf Course road is going to be closed at the weekends. BB does not know, but there is access for residents – although there may be short wait periods. If there are important appointments, residents are being urged to allow time for this. 
	

	Item 10 – Planning Matters 
a) Essendy Road – Quarry Extension
GP stated that BRCC have had a formal letter saying that permission has been granted, although there are conditions attached to this. GP asked how it will be monitored that these conditions are being met. PKC will monitor for any complaints and will ensure that the conditions are met. TM stressed that residents need to inform of any issues as enforcement officers might miss things due to the nature of the remote location (relative to Perth). GP suggested that the conditions should be publicised. 
b) User Forum Survey 

A response to this survey is still needed. GP suggested that it can be done at the end of this meeting, or at the next interim meeting – depending on when the meeting concludes. 
	

	Item 11 – Chair’s Report
SM emailed the police and civil contingencies about the parking issues. He has not received a response, but he will chase this at a meeting he is having with the police next week. SM has been to the sign shop with regards to who owns the town signs. They are looking into this and will get back to him. SM will update when he hears back. 
	SM

	Item 12 – Treasurer’s Report 
Treasurer’s Report May 2024
Admin 

Apr balance




£478.06
Minutes



£30

£448.06
May balance




£448.06



Projects
Apr balance




£8,372.27
May Balance




£8,372.27
Fireworks/Community Event


£211.89
Resilience




£4,261.12
Well (Defib)




£269.08
Bench





£253.52
Christmas Tree/Festive



£446.56
Rooted in B & R




£2,930
	

	Item 13 – Secretary’s Correspondence. 
GP updated that Boundary Scotland’s consultation closes next week. BRCC did respond to the MP change of boundaries, but they have not responded to this. CS said that there is no significant change, but this will be reviewed by TM. GP suggested that BRCC has a zoom meeting to discuss the consultations that they are being asked to take part in. The Democratic Governance Officer for PKC has written to inform that they are in the process of putting together a ‘Common Good - Movable Property Register’, and asked that BRCC help with any local knowledge they may help. A member of the public said that the History Trust may have information. Most things are held by Culture Perth and Kinross. GP will reach out for more information on this. There are free ESOL classes in town. 
	GP

	Item 14 – PKC Councillor’s Reports

BB updated that there is a reluctance to do anything at the Laundry. The person who owns it has said that there are problems with their insurance. BB has also said that there needs to be a timeline for when things will take place. In theory, PKC can demolish the building and then pursue the owner to get the money back, but they are unsure on whether that money would actually be able to be reclaimed. BB found out how penalty notices are sent out. They can be placed on cars, and this outlines how to appeal. If you do not pay, they send out a letter which also includes information on how to appeal. If this is again not responded to, the Perth Deputies will then chase this, and it is within the existing legislation. The member of the public will pass the letter on to BB. Regarding signage, PKC will not pay for signs that detail twinning. BB also updated regarding West Park that there are still no takers for the hotel, but there is some interest in a family restaurant. Affordable housing has been approved. The site at Hatton Road has been replanned, but it is not yet ready for resubmission to planning. A tree survey has been done. There will be more trees planted and landscaping done. There are no tree preservation orders. The architects will do a display at BRCC. BB will pass on SM’s email. 
CS updated that the town signs were installed in 2013 and it was done by the community council of the time. They were funded by PKC in conjunction with BRCC at the time. CS will email this on to SM. There was coverage in the Blairie about the footbridge over the River Ericht. The damage was reported after Storm Babet and remained open until January when Chris Martin had it closed. There is a disappointment surrounding the handling of this. CS met to discuss the maintenance of the bench trail, also with Youth Workers who are engaged in combating anti-social behaviour.  CS expressed thanks to those who helped with the litter pick. The next one is on the 19th of May. There has been an increase in the number of complaints about abandoned vehicles. CS emphasised that this should be reported on MyPKC when possible. This helps PKC to justify removal after a period of time. LM suggested that the library could perhaps help facilitate community access to the portal. 

TM noted that he had nothing more to add. 
	BB

	Item 15 – AOCB
The interim meeting will be confirmed. SJ updated that Rattray Connect is currently available for community use 9am – 9pm, Monday to Friday and 9am-1pm on Saturday. 
	

	Date of Next Meeting: 13th June 2024, 7pm at the BaRi Building & 6.45pm online.
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